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OFFICIAL 

Mitcham Hills Road Corridor 
Upgrade 
Project update 
 

Dear Stakeholder, 

The Australian and South Australian governments have jointly committed $40 million (50:50) to undertake a 
number of improvements along the Mitcham Hills Road Corridor to improve safety and traffic flow along Old 
Belair Road. 

Thank you to those members of the community who attended our recent Mitcham Hills Road Corridor Upgrade 
information sessions at the Blackwood Bowling Club in November 2021.   

We are now progressing the relevant legislative environmental approvals. Construction of the Old Belair Road 
and James Road junction upgrade is scheduled to commence early 2022, with completion expected late 2022. 
Work on the Main Road and Russell Street, Main Road/Belair Road and Sheoak Road, and Sheoak Road and 
Russell Street junctions is planned to start mid-2022, with completion expected mid-2023.  

Consultation on the proposed upgrade options for Shepherds Hill Road, Brighton Parade and Waite Street 
Intersection closed on 16 December 2021. All feedback received from the community is currently being 
reviewed by the project team. 

A further update on the projects will be provided in early 2022. If you have any questions or would like to 
speak to a member of the project team, please phone 1300 794 880 or email 
dit.communityrelations@sa.gov.au 

Kind regards, 

Mitcham Hills Road Corridor Upgrade Project Team 
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